
CĆđđĘ	Ćēĉ	CĔĒĒĎęĒĊēęĘ	
NĊĊĉĊĉ	ċĔė	SB	2170	
On Tuesday, March 1, the House voted to recommit 
House Bill 1492, its version of the Supervisors 
EducaƟonal Pay Supplement CerƟficaƟon Program.  
By recommiƫng this bill, it automaƟcally “killed” 
the bill. 

The Senate companion bill, SB 2170, is sƟll alive.  
We URGENTLY need county 
supervisors calling their House 
members to get commitments in 
supporƟng and fighƟng for 
passage of SB 2170.  This bill 

passed the Senate on a 48‐1 vote! 

RĊěĊēĚĊ	Ćēĉ	AĕĕėĔĕėĎĆęĎĔēĘ	BĎđđĘ	
With Thursday’s deadline passing, we are now halfway through the legislaƟve 
process.  Next week, legislators will begin to shiŌ their focus more towards 
Revenue and AppropriaƟon bills.  Now is the Ɵme to talk with your legislaƟve 
delegaƟon about the need for more infrastructure funding and the need to fully 
fund the homestead exempƟon reimbursement at $87 million. 

HĔĚĘĊ	ƭ	SĊēĆęĊ	PĆĘĘ	BĎđđĘ	ęĔ	
EĝęĊēĉ	LĎċĊ	Ĕċ	LĔĈĆđ	SĞĘęĊĒĘ	
BėĎĉČĊ	PėĔČėĆĒ	
Both House Bill 878 and Senate Bill 2469 have 
passed out of their original chambers. They now 
head to opposite chambers for consideraƟon. 
Both bills bring the Local Systems Bridge Program 
(LSBP) code secƟons forward to consideraƟon. The 
LSBP Program expires this June 2016. MAS has 
been informed by the Office of State Aid that one 
of the two bills will be used as a vehicle to extend 
the life of the LSBP Program.  

House and Senate reconvene at 4:00 p.m., Monday, March 7.   
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Session has passed.  The 

deadline for original floor 

acƟon on general bills and 

consƟtuƟonal amendments 

originaƟng in own house 

has passed.  Deadline for 

original  floor acƟon on 

appropriaƟons and 

revenue bills originaƟng in 

own house is March 16. 
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MAS	WĊĊĐđĞ	GėĆĘĘėĔĔęĘ	IēĎęĎĆęĎěĊ	
PDD Capitol visits conƟnue next week with the North Delta PDD on Tuesday, 
March 8.  Supervisors will meet MAS staff on the first floor of the Capitol by 
9:00 a.m. to receive handouts/talking points.  PLEASE NOTE THE FOLLOWING: 

 IdenƟfy commiƩee meeƟngs you would like to aƩend.  If there are issues 
discussed that will impact your county, find your legislator aŌer the 
meeƟng and inform them of your concern. 

 Invite your legislaƟve delegaƟon to the MAS office for lunch.  MAS will 
provide a legislaƟve briefing during lunch. 

 Remember to go into the gallery to be recognized by either the Senate or 
House Chamber, or both.   
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